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Interoffice Memorandum

DATE: July 11, 2024

TO: Mayor Jerry L. Demings and County Commissioners

THROUGH: N/A

FROM: Ed Torres, M.S., P.E., LEED AP, Director, Utilities Department

CONTACT: Lindy Wolfe, P.E., LEED AP, Utilities Manager

PHONE: 407-254-9918

DIVISION: Utilities Engineering Division

ACTION REQUESTED:
Approval and execution of Connection Agreement (Pine Isle Mobile Home Park) by and between
Pine Isle MHP, LLC and Orange County, Florida allowing wastewater and water service to be
extended to this existing development outside of the Urban Service Area, in accordance with
Comprehensive Plan Policy WAT1.4.3(B). District 5. (Engineering Division)

PROJECT: N/A

PURPOSE: Pine Isle MHP, LLC (Owner) is the owner of Pine Isle Mobile Home Park (MHP), located
at 190 Story Partin Road near East River High School.  The Pine Isle MHP wastewater treatment
facility is a public health hazard that is currently under a consent order from the Florida Department
of Environmental Protection. The MHP has requested to extend the County’s wastewater service to
its existing development to alleviate the public health hazard.  This connection to the County’s
wastewater system will allow the onsite wastewater treatment system to be decommissioned,
providing health and environmental benefits to the residents of the mobile home park and broader
community.  The County is requesting that the Owner also connects to the County’s water system for
metering purposes once County water service becomes available.  The connections to the County’s
wastewater and water systems will be done at the Owner’s cost and expense.

Pine Isle MHP is located outside of the Urban Service Area (USA). In compliance with
Comprehensive Plan Policy WAT 1.4.3(B), an extension of water and wastewater service outside the
USA to the MHP requires an affirmative finding by the Board that a public health hazard exists for the
existing development.
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The County Attorney’s Office and Risk Management Division reviewed the agreement and find it
acceptable as to form. Utilities Department staff recommends approval.

BUDGET: N/A
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